Welcome to Gethsemane Baptist Church October 1, 2017 Bro. Paul A. Davidson, Pastor Cellular phone # 270-670-3859

Email: gbc1@scrtc.com or pastorp@scrtc.com www.gethsemanebaptistchurch.net

Please turn off all nonessential electronic devices.

Our future saints Church services for ages 4-6 is held the first four Sundays of each month. One of the ladies that oversee this gathering will be posted at the entrance to the back foyer soon after the start of morning worship service at 11 a.m. You may choose if you wish for your child to participate.

Nursery is provided each Sunday morning for the smaller children in classroom# 10.

All entrance doors will be locked at 11:15 a.m. & 6:15 p.m. on <u>Sunday's</u> excluding the front entrance by the Pastor's office.

We trust that everyone that attended enjoyed the "Tent Meeting" this past week. The Lord was present for each service and a good spirit of fellowship was sensed each night. We were blessed to have three souls saved this week! Austin Melton and Peyton Asher came to Christ Sunday evening and Evan Mizell trusted the Lord as Savoir at home Tuesday evening. Be certain to pray for these 3 as they begin their walk with the Lord, which ends at the Lord's house. Bring your lost to the House of God, He will save their soul, for He is no respecter of persons.

Today is the Lord's Day and we hope that you will help us worship the Lord on His Day!

REMINDER: Please leave parking areas that are best for those that have physical limitations for their use.

The ladies will host a painting party Friday, October 20th. Pizza will be served at 5:30 pm. You must sign up by 10-4!. We will be preordering our paint project. Make plans now to invite your mothers, grandmothers, sisters, friends, neighbors and bring your daughters Information is on the back foyer. See Sis. Lisa or Sis. Denise for more information.

Prayer meeting will be canceled for next Saturday, October 7th.

We are in need of a Wednesday night Youth teacher for our 5th and 6th graders. If you have interest, please speak to Bro. Paul.

We will have a baptismal service following next Sunday evenings worship service, October 8th. Anyone that has trusted the Lord Jesus as Savoir, but has not followed through with water baptism, should speak to Bro. Paul.

Bethel Independent Baptist Church will have their annual Jubilee this week, Monday through Wednesday with both morning and evening services.

The Church will go on visitation on Thursday, October 12th. Make plans now to go knocking on doors for the Lord Jesus Christ. If you have anyone you would like to be visited, please get those names to Bro. Ben or Bro. Paul.

The Dennison's annual Fall Harvest is scheduled for October 14th! Get those chili recipes ready for testing and mark you calendars – full details will be in next week's bulletin.

Just a reminder that all Sunday School offerings support our worldwide mission effort. We urge you to do you best as we simply pass on the funds to support those in other parts of the world proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ and trying to expand His Kingdom.

Be back with us for midweek Bible study and Youth classes this Wednesday evening at 7:00 pm.

If you are not in Sunday School, we would love to have you and your family join us. We have a class for all children and several different adult classes. Bro. Paul has begun teaching again in the new "Life Class." Take advantage of the opportunity of getting God's Word into the hearts and minds of your children and to learn from it yourself. You and your family will benefit for all eternity from the lessons taught.

Be back with us Wednesday night for Bible Study at 7:00 p.m.

This week's nursery worker: Sis. Logan Hill Next week's nursery worker: Sis. Deserea